
It	is	with	a	mixture	of	gratitude,	sadness,	and	a	deep	sense	of	reflection	that	I	write	to	
inform	you	I	have	formally	resigned	from	my	position	as	Youth	&	Young	Adult	minister	
within	Community	of	Christ,	Australia	Mission	Centre.	
	
I	want	to	express	my	gratitude	to	the	entire	membership	of	the	Community	of	Christ.	
Your	unwavering	support,	encouragement,	and	prayers	have	been	a	constant	source	of	
inspiration	for	me.	The	love	and	fellowship	shared	within	this	community	have	enriched	
my	life	in	countless	ways.	Working	alongside	the	dedicated	members	of	this	church	
body	has	been	an	incredibly	rewarding	experience,	and	I	will	forever	cherish	the	
memories	we	have	shared.	
	
However,	after	much	thought	and	contemplation,	I	have	come	to	the	difficult	decision	
that	it	is	time	for	me	to	embark	on	a	new	chapter	in	my	personal	and	spiritual	journey.	
This	decision	has	not	been	easy,	and	I	have	spent	considerable	time	in	prayer	and	
reflection,	seeking	guidance	from	God.	My	life	has	had	many	changes	from	when	I	first	
began	in	2011	and	I	believe	that	this	change	is	necessary	for	my	personal	circumstances	
and	to	nurture	my	young	family	whilst	finding	ways	to	explore	new	avenues	of	service	
and	ministry.	
	
I	am	truly	grateful	for	the	trust	and	confidence	you	have	placed	in	me	throughout	my	
time	with	the	Australia	Mission	Centre.	It	has	been	a	privilege	to	contribute	to	the	
various	initiatives,	programs,	and	activities	of	the	church.	The	impact	we	have	made	
together	in	the	lives	of	individuals	and	the	community	is	a	testament	to	the	dedication	
and	passion	of	this	church	body.	
	
While	I	may	be	leaving	my	formal	position	within	Community	of	Christ,	please	know	
that	my	commitment	to	my	faith	and	the	principles	that	Community	of	Christ	upholds	
remains	steadfast.	I	will	continue	to	hold	our	church	in	my	prayers	and	seek	
opportunities	to	support	its	mission	and	vision	in	whatever	capacity	I	can.	
	
May	God	bless	you	and	transform	you.	I	look	forward	to	witnessing	the	continued	
growth,	success	and	metamorphosis	of	this	remarkable	church	community.	
	
With	warm	regards	and	heartfelt	gratitude,	
	
	
	
	
	
	
Alicia	Turner	
24/5/2023	


